
 

  

April 2024 Published by Family & Community Support Services (FCSS) - Community Services 
 

Contributions by citizens, non-profits, service providers and businesses are welcome. 
 

Paid and ñin kindò space available and a variety of delivery methods:  
postal, social media, around Town and the Town website 

Deadline: 20th of the month @ 10am for the following month.   
Contact Community Services 403-748-2160  community@townofbentley.ca 

 
 

The Bentley Community Van  
Trips depend on driver 

availability 
 

2nd Wednesday - Sylvan Lake 
4th Wednesday - Red Deer 

 
These trips are open to everyone, 

FREE or by Donation. 
 

Please contact our coordinator for 
more information and book your 
seat!  

More Info Page 2 
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May 14, 2024 at 7:30pm 
The Library Society provides most 
of the programming that we see at 

our wonderful library!   
 

We have meetings every other month for maybe an 
hour.  Fundraising is minimal.   

We would  love to have you join us! 
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Thank you for approaching Servus 

Credit Union with the opportunity to 

assist your organization. 

Servus is pleased to donate 

CA$700.00 to Town of Bentley in 

support of Seniors Wellness. 
Supporting the communities where 
our members live and work is 
fundamental to our success. It is 
through the hard work of people 
and organizations, like Town of 
Bentley, that our 
communities and the people in them can grow and dream. It is our privilege as a credit union to support 
your initiative and help you achieve your goals  
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Red Deer Alberta Supports Centre 
Submit documents:   
is.centralregion@gov.ab.ca 
Mailing address: 109, 4920 51 Street, Red 
Deer, Alberta  T4N 6K8 
Address:  2nd Floor First Red Deer Place, 
4911 51 Street 
Red Deer, Alberta  T4N 6V4 
Email: css.ds-central@gov.ab.ca  
Phone: 403-340-5353  Fax: 403-755-6171 

The Lacombe FRN serves the communities of Lacombe, Blackfalds, Clive, 
Tees, Mirror, Alix, Joffre, Morningside, College Heights, Bentley, and Gull Lake.  

403.896.3408 

mailto:css.ds-central@gov.ab.ca
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Community Services is here to assist in finding information and connecting 
citizens to government programs, family programs, seniors programs and more. 
 
We provide some direct programming and also partner with local organizations, 
service providers and outlying communities to enhance what can be offered to our 
citizens.   
 

Our mandate is early intervention prevention thereby we look at programs/services which may enhance 
the quality of life for individuals, provide opportunities to enhance skills and resiliency, as well as 
reduce social isolation. 
 
Programs cannot be primarily recreational. 
 
If you are aware of a program which may be beneficial 
to our citizens, please let us know. 
 
We are located in the Bentley Long Term Care, 
available by appointment. 
 
The Bentley Boutique clothing recycling program is 
also located in the Care Centre and is open Tues/Thurs 
10-noon and 1-3pm. 
 
 
403.748.2160    community@townofbentley.ca   
Follow us on FB 
Community Services - Town of Bentley 

Bentley Museum 
Winter Hours  
Wednesday  

10:00 am ï 11:00 am 
 

 Spring is around the corner ï enjoy the nice weather. 
Thank you to the Bromley family! 

The Market in Bentley will be opening  soon.   
We are all so excited to have you in our town. 

 
The Museum volunteers are busy changing up some of our displays. 

 
Bentley History Books are now  FREE.  
Pick up your copy at Bentley Agencies. 
Contact Cora or Diana for your free set.   
Also available at Bentley Agencies. 

 
Dick Damron CDôs and Books are also available at the museum. 
 
Bentley Museum Contacts:   Cora:  403-506-2696       Diana:  403-748-402I 
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I would like to begin this report with some great news:  We have had a very good response to 
our recruitment campaign, with seven new potential recruits showing interest in joining the 

department.  It is great to see that there are so many folks willing to step up for their 
community.  If you are still thinking about it, donôt wait too long!  We will need to start the 
selection and intake process right away so that we can bring on our most qualified 

candidates. 

The start of the year, aside from the Monkey Top fire, has been quite slow for your local volunteer 
firefighters.  In fact, as of my writing this report (March 23), we have not had a single call in the month of 
March.  With the predicted dry weather coming this spring, we are enjoying the calm while it lasts. 

On January 23, the department responded to a medical assist 

call.  Members assisted the EMS crew with the patient until 
they were released from the scene. 

On January 28, we were called out to a large outside fire 
south of town.  The fire turned out to be one that was both 

permitted and being well monitored.  On January 29, we had 
a similar call at a different location.  A burn permit was not 
required at the times of these fires, but this would be a good 

time to remind county residents that burn permits are now 
required for all burns (other than those for warming or 
cooking) from March 1 to October 31.  As well, please know 
that only the following materials may be burned: 

Brush and fallen trees 

Used power and telephone poles that do not contain preservatives 
Wood or wood products not containing preservatives 
Solid waste from tree harvesting 

Straw, stubble, grass, weeds, leaves, and tree prunings 
Solid waste from post and pole operations that does not contain wood 
preservatives 

The list of what may NOT be burned is long, but can be found on the 

Lacombe County website.   

On February 1, Bentley was toned out to assist Eckville Fire with a 
structure fire in a mobile home in their town.  Crews assisted with 
extinguishing and overhauling the fire for a couple of hours.  The 

building was heavily damaged by the fire, but there were ï thankfully ï no injuries to the occupant, 
who managed to escape the building on their own. 

On February 10, crews were again called out, this time to a Carbon Monoxide alarm.  As it turned 
out, the issue was just a low battery in the CO detector.  Remember, when you change your clocks in 

the spring and fall, that is a good time to change the batteries in your smoke and CO detectors.  

You may have noticed a grain truck on its side in the roundabout on Highway 12 and 20 on February 
16.  Five members of the department went out to assist.  Fortunately, the driver was not injured and 
crews only had to help secure the scene and control traffic. 

On February 21, crews were called out to a truck fire.  The vehicle was a total loss by the time we 

arrived on scene, and the RCMP left it up to the owners to tow the wreckage away. 

Our last call was an unusual one.  We were called out to a structure 
fire on Gull Lake.  As inéon the actual lake itself at an ice-fishing 
shack rental operation.  There is not an ice thickness that will make 

us comfortable bringing the Engine onto the lake, so we took our 
Rapid unit out to see what we could do.  When we got to scene, we 
were unsure what was burning.  With only 450 gallons of water in 

the tank, we had to make a couple of trips to refill before the fire was 
extinguished.  As it turned out, it was a wood-fired sauna that had 
caught fire.  The renters decided to head home for the night and 
sleep in their own beds. 

Until next month, stay safe and take care. 


